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Depar tment of P lanning & De vel opm ent Re view 
S t a f f  R e p o r t 

 

A2018 – 3734: Section 17.05 Review of a public art installation in the form of a painted intersection 
at Altamont Avenue and West Marshall Street. 

 

To:  Planning Commission  
From: Public Art Commission 
 Date: July 16, 2018  

 
 

PETITIONER  

Richmond Triangle Players - Philip Crosby, Executive Director  
 

LOCATION  
Intersection at Altamont Avenue and West Marshall Street, Scott’s Addition 

 

PURPOSE 

Section 17.05 Review of a public art installation in the form of a painted intersection at Altamont 
Avenue and West Marshall Street.  

 

  SUMMARY & RECOMMENDATION 
 

This project was initiated at the request of The Richmond Triangle Players’ Theater at 1300 
Altamont Avenue who are celebrating their 25th Anniversary on July 21, 2018.  As part of their 
celebration, they would like to paint a rainbow in the intersection of Altamont Avenue and West 
Marshall Street.   
 
In addition to the visual beautification for the area, this initiative also supports the premise of Vision 
Zero which is aimed at creating safe and healthy streets.  
 
Richmond Triangle Players in collaboration with the Department of Public Works will ensure that 
the pavement surface materials meet requirements of City code and is maintained. 
 
The Scott’s Addition Boulevard Association (SABA) strongly supports this idea, and their letter of 
support is attached. 

Recommendation: On June 28, 2018, the Public Art Commission voted to recommend that the 

Planning Commission approve this Section 17.05 Review Item.  

 

 

 

 

 

 


